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Minutes from meeting held at SUNY Cobleskill College on  

January 29, 2009 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*

The meeting was called to order at 7:25 with the pledge to the flag.  There were 43 sportsmen in attendances with 9 clubs represented and 23 college students. Willy Karlu made a motion and second by Joe Moore to approve the SCCA minutes.  Bill Nelson made a motion to approve last month’s treasurer’s report with Doug Handy seconding the motion.  


The Annual SCCA meeting is coming in April when elections take place.  Please send updated club information for all clubs associated with SCCA if officers and club delegates have changed. We need to hear from each club so we can get your club’s input on decisions, which affect all sportsmen & sportswomen in the county. When your club sends in their annual dues please include a list of officers & delegates. 


Dave Wood and Gordon Emerson are both recovering from surgery.  Dave had a knee joint replaced and Gordon had torn shoulder muscles repaired.  Both are doing fine.          


The new proposed SCCA by-laws will be reviewed again this coming meeting.  The by-laws were reviewed at the November meeting.  Our target date for these new by-laws will be voted on at the Annual meeting in April 2009.  If there are any changes needed please contact Charlie Olsen, Bob Britton, Gordon Emerson or Mike Zeh so the changes can be discussed and recommendations can be made within the next two months. Only one change has been introduced so far.  This changed was voted on and passed.  Before any changes can be made a final vote will take place during our Annual meeting in April.  To be considered for a SCCA officer position you must be a member of a club, which pays the $30 annual dues.  Currently there are seventeen clubs which are dues paying association members.


Liz Rhinehart took a couple of pictures of our building at the fair grounds for our insurance agent so we can get an estimate for fire coverage. Nationwide Sportsmen’s and Conservation Club Liability Insurance Program has requested information. Colleen Jackson will be our agent if we choose this company.


Antler Restrictions News:  DEC has sent out a 2000 survey forms to local sports men & women asking whether they are in favor of an antler restriction program or does DEC leave the eight WMU as they are.  Dave Wood and Doug Handy attended a meeting in Kingston, NY.  DEC is planning a public meeting in Albany soon. 


Approval was voted to pay Annual Dues for the NYSCC and CANY.


March On Albany will be held on March 10th.  Mike Zeh, Willy Karlu, Bill Nelson and Bob Britton plan on attending.  A meeting has been scheduled with several Assemblymen along with Senator Seward. 


 SCCA has received applications from three SUNY Cobleskill college students for consideration.  These will be reviewed by the SCCA Scholarship Board and if approved each student will be required to do a presentation before membership at a monthly SCCA meeting. This is a $250 scholarship for each student and is funded by the Dorwin Hamm Scholarship fund.  Dorwin A. Hamm, a long time active member of the SCCA, was killed in a tragic farm accident in 1988. A memorial scholarship fund was set in place, which allows for two $250.00 scholarships to be awarded to SUNY Cobleskill students majoring in the Fisheries or Wildlife programs offered at the college. The recipient must agree to complete a special study on a project, which must first be jointly approved by the SUNY advisor and the SCCA. An SCCA committee reviews and awards these scholarships each year. 

  
Guest Speaker: Ann Donnelly gave us an overview of the Landis Arboretum located near Esperance, NY.  The Landis Arboretum is a public garden overlooking historic Schoharie Valley.  The Arboretum's 548-acre site stretches easily into both Schoharie and Montgomery Counties.  Forty acres are developed with plantings of trees, shrubs, and herbaceous perennials from around the world. Every tree, which will survive the Northeast weather, has been planted and a complete history record is maintained. The remainder of the property consists of natural areas, woodlands, wetlands, more than 8 miles of trails, and open fields reminiscent of the former Oak Nose Farm, homestead of founder Fred Lape.  Among the Arboretum's horticultural features are its collections of notable trees, flowering ornamental trees and shrubs, tough trees for tough sites, conifers, and oaks.  Two old growth forests and additional natural areas representing various stages of succession await visitors. The Van Loveland Perennial Garden at the old farmhouse and the recently restored Quarry Garden are seasonal favorites. Like the venerable 500-year-old Great Oak that captures the sight and imagination of every visitor to the Lape Estate, the Arboretum itself is a mighty oak evolved from an acorn of inspiration and nurtured by passionate people united in their love and respect for nature.  Interpretive signage aids visitors in their enjoyment and understanding of the collections and ecosystems of the Arboretum – while they delight in the sweeping vistas of the countryside. Some of the events taking place are the snow shoe hikes, Arboretum Rite of Spring, the Annual Capital District Garden & Flower Show, Public Star Party, Spring Work fest, and the Old Growth Forest Tour at Landis Marks Earth Day 2009.  For more information please visit their web site        (http://www.landisarboretum.org/education.html) or you can e-mail their address info@landisarboretum.org .


Another program that the Landis Arboretum supports is the Leopold Educational Program, which will be offered at the Arboretum on Arbor Day, Friday April 23, 2009. The NYSCC has made investments in the materials and may be able to support this session. The program is looking for registration funding. Last year SCCA did approve funding but the class was cancelled because of low numbers of registrants. This is an 8-hour course to encourage adults who are in the field of teaching our youth, scout leaders, playground aids or any adult who has access to promoting the outdoor experiences, which is encouraged, at the Landis Arboretum.  Liz Rhinehart made a motion, which was second by Carl Stefanik to have SCCA pay for up to 10 each $20 tuition fees to help support, this program.  A vote was taken and passed by the SCCA membership.   Ray Zeh also made a motion to have the SCCA secretary to write a letter asking the Landis Arboretum Board of Directors to consider the allowance of hunters to help the management of the deer population on the 500 plus areas of which the animals are having a grand feast.  Doug Handy second the motion.  At present the use of fences are used to protect the trees and scrubs on the acreage.  Mike Zeh will write the letter!!!!     


Ice Fishing Derby: The SCCA fish derby was well attended with over 41 adults & 20 youths who ice fished in the frigid temperature.  At 7:00 AM it was below zero!!!  Maybe because of the cold only five fish were caught. Adult winners were Dan Joy, Josh Kinder and Rob Pepercosky along with Rachelle Amwire walking away with the youth cash prize of $20, trophy and jigging pole catching the largest pickerel of the day. This year’s POC were Doug Handy and Ray Zeh. Local 157 Labor Union out of Schenectady again donated money to cover funding to supply trophies for the SCCA event. They have been a big supporter of the Kids Ice fishing derby for years.  The derbies started around 7:00 AM and lasted through 2:00 PM. Payout was every two hours for the largest fish (pickerel, crappie, and blue gill).  At the end of the day cash prizes were handed out for the largest fish caught all day. Bill Combs was on hand to take pictures of which were in the Times Journal.  The kids also received trophies alone with prizes for the largest fish of each species for the day.  This year Tommy Livingston, from Central Bridge donated funding to cover the cost of these prizes given out at the SCCA event. The Cobleskill College Club was present to assist with the measuring of caught fish and the selling of the baitfish. Also Encon officers Keith Isles, Mike Terrell and Forest Ranger Bill Henry showed up to support the event. 


Hunter Safety Courses: Classes scheduled for this Spring includes: Trapping Class Pre registration date is 3/30 7-9 PM at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, course date is April 3rd & 4th.  The Gun Safety Course Pre registration date is 4/6 7-9 PM, course date April 10th & 11th and pre-registration date is 4/13 7-9 PM, course date is April 17th & 18th.  Pre-registration is required.  POC is Raymond Zeh 234-8804 for more information. 

SCCA Dues are due in January 2009.  Club Association dues are $30 annually.  Please fill out a new registration form and send with your dues.  Individual dues are $10 annually.  This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the cost of our domain address for the SCCA website.  

NRA –Eddie Eagle Program: Gilboa Central School.  Liz Reinhart and Connie Standhart have volunteered to do the presentation. Liz is very active with the National Wild Turkey Federation and Connie is a school teacher working at Middleburgh Central School.  Connie has been promoting the program at Middleburgh for 2 – 3 years now.  I have received the material from the NRA and contacted Connie Standhart to see when she is available. 

Economic Stimulus Bill Includes Conservation-related Funding On February 17, President Barack Obama signed the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009.  The $787 billion economic stimulus package, which had ballooned over $900 billion at one point during debate in Congress, is intended to create jobs and encourage economic activity in the country. Included in the package are more than $3 billion for agencies and programs that will directly impact natural resource conservation.  The bill moved through Congress on largely party-line votes, with the final conference bill being voted on late on Friday, February 13. A letter to congressional leaders prior to the conference committee encouraged the inclusion of key conservation-related priorities.  The letter, signed by a diverse group of more than 30 organizations including the National Fish and Wildlife Foundation, Ducks Unlimited, National Wildlife Federation, Environmental Defense, Wildlife Management Institute, and more, stated: “These recommendations will create approximately 180,000 jobs in the areas of engineering and biological fields and require a labor force of specialized equipment operators, construction crews and many other diversified skilled laborers.  In addition, local economic benefits will be realized through increased tourism, hunting and fishing opportunities, and other recreational activities. Strong investments in our system of federal, state and private lands will help to ensure healthy ecosystems, quality fish and wildlife habitat, and public access for future generations.”  While some of the programs recommended by the groups were not funded and many of the recommended funding levels were reduced, the conservation provisions within the final spending bill likely will result in a flurry of activity on public lands. Much of the funding is directed towards construction, repair or maintenance or habitat restoration on federal public lands.  The U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (FWS) is targeted to get $115 million for construction, while the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) will receive $180 million and the National Park Service (NPS) will receive $589 million.  Resource and land-management programs also received substantial new funds including $165 million for FWS, $125 million for BLM and $146 million for NPS.  A combined Capital Improvement and Maintenance fund for the U.S. Forest Service (USFS) was allocated $650 million.  In general, each agency will be using the stimulus funding in these accounts to address deferred maintenance and capital improvements, energy conservation, trail maintenance, watershed improvement, and more. 

Both the BLM and USFS are slated to get funding for wildland fire management.  The BLM will receive $15 million, whereas the USFS will receive $500 million.  Of the USFS funding, half will be dedicated to hazardous fuel reduction, forest health protection, rehabilitation and hazard mitigation on federal lands, and the other half will be dedicated towards cooperative efforts on state and private lands.  Funded through the Federal Highway Administration, the Department of Interior land management agencies also are to receive funding for road construction or improvement—$170 million for the NPS, $60 million for the USFS, and $10 million for the FWS.  

Wetlands and watersheds will see a substantial influx of new funding.  Under the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Natural Resource Conservation Service, the Watershed and Flood Prevention Operations program was allocated $290 million, of which $145 million is to be used for purchasing and restoring floodplain easements.  Included within the watershed program are efforts to improve fish and wildlife habitat and to create or restore wetlands.  The NRCS’ Watershed Rehabilitation program was provided $50 million.  Under the Department of Commerce, the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration will receive $230 million for operations and facilities to address a backlog of research, restoration and conservation programs. "Conservation projects like wetlands restoration were the original 'green jobs,'" said Scott Sutherland, director of the Ducks Unlimited Governmental Affairs Office. "These projects can be initiated rapidly and will improve habitat and water quality for years to come—all the while protecting and enhancing thousands of acres of waterfowl and wildlife habitat." Water resources programs received funding through a variety of sources, beyond the funds that are targeted towards land and habitat-based conservation needs. Within the Department of the Interior, the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation was allocated $1 billion for water resources conservation. The Army Corps of Engineers general fund will receive a boost of $4.6 billion dollars, and the Corps’ Mississippi River restoration project will get $375 million. Under the Environmental Protection Agency, the Clean Water State Revolving Fund will be provided $4 billion and the Drinking Water State Revolving Fund will get $2 billion.  Not less than 20 percent from each of these funds are intended to be used to address water quality, wastewater treatment, stormwater runoff and water conservation needs. Each of the Department of the Interior and related agencies accounts funded was tasked with utilizing the stimulus money to maximize jobs, and most programs also were requested to allocate funding towards projects that can be fully funded and completed.  The agencies receiving funding under the Interior and Environment provisions will be submitting a spending plan to the Appropriations Committee within 30 days from enactment and detailed project level information within 90 days. 

Because of DEC Budget cut our next Region 4 FWMB will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on 2/25/09. This meeting has been held at the Middleburgh Diner 5 to 6 times a year for the last 30 - 40 years. The meals and travel have been paid for from the Conservation Fund.  These representatives are all volunteers.  There is usually a sportsmen rep, a landowner rep and a legislator rep sent by each of the 9 counties within region 4.  Counting delegates from DEC, there are usually 25 to 30 representatives who attend the meeting. The Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, West Fulton Rod & Gun Club and the SCCA have approved to supply funding to cover the cost of pizza & wings for the February 25 meeting. The Conservation Fund will pay travel reimbursement if DEC supervision approves. Most of the representative do car pool to help control cost. Some of the reps travel over 100 miles when you consider both directions.   

Message From NYSCC:  Harold L. Palmer, President - New York State Conservation Council, Inc. 

DEC has provided a breakdown of the expenses of the Conservation Fund.  The report uses program names that would be confusing, so I have asked that it be changed so that the average person can read the report. When the report is worded differently, DEC will put it on their website and I will notify everyone about how to view it. Hopefully this will be done before the license fee increase proposal becomes an Assembly bill, so that you can see it before I ask you to support the fee increase. Attached is the license fee increase that was prepared and approved by CFAB.  The CFAB figures reflect the need to cover the whole deficit and make the fund solvent for at least three years. These figures are without trout or pheasant stamps or any revenue from the Recreational Marine Fishing License (RMFL). At this time the Governor's bill has not changed; without a change that would place all of the funds from a Recreational Marine Fishing License into a separate marine account, it does not look like the RMFL will get support from those legislators from Long Island and New York City. However, if the amendments to the Recreational Marine Fishing License bill do not include money for the Conservation Fund to cover the costs of implementing the license, I will have a problem with that, as the money we spend on hunting, fishing and trapping licenses should not be spent to implement the marine license. We should not support this without any reimbursement to the Conservation Fund, for expenses. The proposed changes by those from Long Island and New York City have put a stop to the possibility of a combo license, which would have avoided the cost of two separate licenses for those individuals who fish both types of waters. The Recreational Marine Fishing License will be needed to fish the Hudson and Delaware Rivers and their tributaries for striped bass, shad and herring up to the first dams that prevent the fish from going futher upstream.  With the license fee increase proposal in place, I have asked Commissioner Grannis to make sure that the Trout and Salmon stamp in the Governor's bill be pulled. Commissioner Grannis said it would be. Additionally, with the license fee increase proposal in place, we have withdrawn our proposal for a pheasant stamp. To clear up some issues that I have received comments about: the highest-ranking DEC people that are paid from the Conservation Fund are the Department heads, for instance, John Major. No one from the Governor's office is paid from the Conservation Fund. The Conservation Fund went through a Federal Audit in 2006. When figuring increases, only those licenses for legal hunting implements, seasons, etc. could be figured in. I received a lot of comments about stamps. Maybe we should change the laws so that the stamps we already have would be considered licenses or permits. The stamps we already have are bowhunting, muzzleloader, duck, habitat/access. I do have to agree that if they implement a trout stamp, next it would be walleye, then musky, bass, pan fish or anything else to raise money; and there was no guarantee that enough money would have been generated to run the fish hatcheries, or even the pheasant program. The reason the NYSCC took a position in early January to support the stamps was to show the Governor that we were serious about saving the pheasant program, when I had been told by the Governor's staff person that they would not talk about a license fee increase.  Later, after the Governor stated that sportsmen would work with DEC to come up with funding to make the Conservation Fund solvent to keep the pheasant program going in the future, I felt that stamps would not bring in the needed money and the only way to assure enough revenue was to work on a license fee increase, which Commissioner Grannis agreed to have his staff work on, with CFAB and the sportsmen.

NYS DEC News:  A meeting with Commissioner Grannis on February 11 was attended by Michael Zeh along with about twenty five other representatives from across the state to discuss the NYS DEC Budget.  One of the main topics was the license fee increase vs trout/salmon stamp and the marine fishing license requirement. In next month’s newsletter a detailed report will be devoted to this meeting. 
Friends of Minekill & Max Shaul  State Parks: A meeting was held on February 12 to promote the outdoors activities for the youth and adult. Discussions were held on advertisement, using the Schoharie County Youth program along with asking the New York Power Authority for help.  Some of the activities include swimming in the Olympic size pool, picnicking, snowshoeing, playgrounds, volleyball courts, horseshoe pits along with baseball & soccer fields. Some recent improvements include upgrading of the bath house and the kiddies pool repairs. Another issue of concern is the safeguarding of NYS forest by controlling the movement of firewood (restricted to no more than 50 miles) because of the possibility of infested with invasive insects and/or diseases.    

Summit Sno Riders: info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 second Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. 

 Middleburgh Ridge Runners:  Meetings are held at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. For more information call 827-5702.  Club members are currently maintaining all trails.  

Cave Country Riders: The club will host a Snow/Grass Drag on January 25 starting at 11:00 AM.  The event will be held on Ice Cave Road in Sloansville, NY.  POC for the event is Terry Bradt @ 234-7331. Meetings are held @ the Bradt Residence 5426 St. Rte 145 Cobleskill, NY. Club members are currently maintaining trails for snowmobiling. For more info call Terry Bradt @ 234-7331.

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Aaron Hamm continues to keep the trails groomed for fellow snowmobilers to use.  Remember to follow the rules and use common sense. Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC is Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or Seniors (62 or older). Fly Fishing Work Shops & Fly Fishing Basics. This six week course will include stream ecology, stream entomology, tying flies to imitate local insects, fly casting theory and techniques. The last class will include a field trip to put into practice the knowledge gained in the previous weeks. Michael Walchko, Instructor Wednesdays, March, 4, 11, 18, 25, April 1, 8, 7 - 9 p.m. - $40

 • Intermediate/Advanced Fly Tying - For fly fishermen who have taken the basic course or who know about fly tying and want to advance. Learn to tie several new patterns each week. Learn the techniques used to tie comparaduns, CDC flies, emergers, parachute flies, deer hair bass bugs, bead heads, streamers, and many other patterns. Learn some of the tricks of the trade that will make tying flies easier and faster. Bring your own tools. Materials and hooks supplied. Michael Walchko, Instructor Thursdays, March 5, 12, 19, 26, April 2, 9, 7 - 9 p.m. - $40

• The Nuts and Bolts of Buying Tractors, Backhoes and Bulldozers. Thinking about buying a new or used piece of farm or small construction equipment? This class will give you helpful hints on what to look for; what is the right price to pay; is it worth fixing and getting the proper sizing of the equipment for what you want it to do. Ray Roes, Instructor, SUNY Cobleskill Agricultural Engineering Technology Dept. Saturday, April 11, 9 a.m. - 12 p.m.

• To register call the Office of Extended Learning at (518) 255-5528 or Visit us online for a complete course catalog. www.cobleskill.edu/training  

SUNY Cobleskill College: This past fall semester was a busy one for members of the SUNY Cobleskill Student Chapter of The Wildlife Society. Students participated in events including the Huyck Preserve Bird Festival, New York Power Authority Wildlife Festival, Thatcher Park Fall Festival, and the NYS Bluebird Society Meeting. The biggest event of the season, however, was the trip to the Annual Meeting of the Wildlife Society (TWS) in Miami, FL from November 8th to the 15th. The group of 10 students included Rich Stanton of Yorkshire, Steve Case of St. Johnsville, Dave Johns of Syracuse, Jeb McConnell of Mt. Morris, Jennifer Kurilovitch of Wilson, Bettina Scherer of Marcellus, Brad O’Hanlon of Cobleskill, Lawrence Nolan of White Creek, Krysten Zummo of Bayport, and Jenny Murtaugh of Schenectady. The students spent three days at the conference where they attended professional research presentations and other events including a trade show, student-professional mixer, and student chapter breakfast. These events gave students the opportunity to network with over 1,300 other student members of TWS from across the country, as well as numerous professionals. At the meeting, Cobleskill students also participated in the Wildlife Quiz Bowl, competing against 16 colleges and universities from across the country. The team, consisting of Rich Stanton, Steve Case, Dave Johns, and Jeb McConnell, placed second in the competition. After the meeting, the students, led by Professor Kevin Berner, toured the wildlife areas in the southern portion of the state. Their first stop was in Everglades National Park. The group then proceeded along the Gulf Coast, north to Lake Okeechobee and back to Delray Beach on the Atlantic coast, gaining a unique view of various wetland and upland ecosystems along the way. During the trip, students documented 118 bird species, as well as numerous species of amphibians, reptiles, mammals and invertebrates.

Currently, students are busy planning a game dinner Thursday, March 5th @ 5:00-7:30 pm at the Suny Cobleskill Upper Champlin Hall Banquet room, Cost:  $7.00 Students & $10.00 Public. Please call 518-727-1737 for reservations. Guest Speaker will be Dr. Roland Kays, NYS Mammalogist. There will be a 50/50 Raffle, Chinese Auction and Door Prizes. The SUNY Cobleskill Student Chapter of Wildlife Society will sponsor the game diner.

 Their Annual Fish and Wildlife Festival, and trips to the NYS TWS meeting in Syracuse, Northeast Students’ Conclave in Maine, and of course, fundraising and planning for the next Annual Meeting of TWS to be held in Monterey Bay, California in September. 


The College students are still working very hard with the Cobleskill Village Board to get approval for holding an ice fishing derby on March 1 on the Greenbush Road reservoir. The college students along with representatives from SCCA have met with the Village Board. The Village of Cobleskill is hoping it can talk the State Health Department into easing the regulations that prohibit ice fishing on its reservoirs.  The state DOH regulations for the Cobleskill Reservoir specifically prohibit ice fishing there and the college students are hoping for a one-day allowance to promote the youth ice fishing derby.  


Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. The club and DEC are currently doing habitat work in the state forest in the town of Gilboa. 

Whitetails Unlimited: Our next meeting will be held in the first Monday in March where nominations of Chapter officers will be considered for elections, which take place at the April meeting. Any Whitetails Unlimited member interested in holding office should contact John Bloomer or Mike Zeh.  Since 1982 Whitetails Unlimited National Organization has generated over $40 million in support of our goals.  A breakdown of this funding follows:  Education 20%, Habitat 34%, Hunting Tradition 33% and Research 13%.  Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.    

Long Path Hiking Club All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  Joe Moore is still selling buttons to help pay for stocking the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for this and future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Summit Conservation Club: The club will host a Pancake breakfast on the following dates.  Mar 1st, and Apr 5th from 8AM – 12:00 Noon.  On Mar 14th and Apr 18th the club will have Stuffed Pizza from Noon – 7PM and on Mar 15th and Apr 19th the club will have Stuffed pizza from Noon – 4PM. The clubhouse is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd. by the lake). The club meetings will be held on the third Sunday of each moth @ 5 PM now through April 30th.

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 38 in attendance at last meeting. The club membership is continuing to grow.  The club vote and approved to send two youths to Camp Coby at a cost of $350 each.  The club also voted to send a Buck A Member to the NYSCC, $300. Youth archery has started and will continue through every Saturday morning for the next three months. 9AM – 10AM is for 4 – 10 year old shooters and 10AM – 11AM is for 11 year old and older shooters. There were 128 youths were at the shoot last Saturday. The club is still looking for volunteers to help out. POC is Willi Karlu.  Black powder had its second shoot on February 1st at 11:00 AM with 15 shooters. John Osinski is the POC for the Black Powder Shoots, which continue on the first Sunday of each month through May or June. (Reminder) A vote was taken at the December meeting on raising the club’s annual dues and passed.  Regular club dues are now $50 and Family Membership dues are $70, which must be paid by the May meeting for 2009.  Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!   

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The club holds their meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. Plans were made to host an ice fishing derby.  The derby was held February 14 at the Franklin Vly pond located south of Middleburgh on Route 145. Registration began at Sunup. There were hotdogs and hot chocolate available along with minnows being sold by SUNY Cobleskill students. This was the club’s 16th annual Ice Fishing Derby on Franklinton Vly Pond.  Turnout for the event was far less than normal due to the wide spread rumors of unsafe ice, when in fact there was 12 inches or more of solid ice.  A total of 21 adults and 16 children were entered into the event for the day.  Fishing was decent with a fair number of perch and pickerel being caught.  Largest pickerel of the day was a 24 inch 4 pounder caught by Sam Kendel. Prizes for the children were donated by John 'Warner, owner of John's Sports Center, located along Route # 30 south of North Blenheim. The Cobleskill College Club was present to assist with the measuring of caught fish and the selling of the baitfish. Lee and Arnie Marsh, who during the many years the West Fulton Club has been sponsoring this event, were again present. Lee Marsh is arguably the best female ice-fishing lady in the area as she again caught many fish and took home her share of the winnings. The West Fulton Club is presently sponsoring a raffle with the winner receiving an “ice fishing starter pack". The pack includes a Pete Richard pack basket, 5 tip ups and a hand ice auger. The drawing will take place at the club's next meeting on March 3rd. Only 300 tickets ($l.00 apiece or 6 for $5.00) will be sold and can be purchased from most club members. The club’s motto “Put Back More Then They Take” continues because of the strong membership and local businesses.  

[image: image5.png]


 The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:04 PM.  SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   
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The February meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will again be held at the Cobleskill College, Curtis Mott building on Thursday, February 26 beginning at 7:00 PM. David Johns will do a power point presentation on their trip to Miami, Florida last fall.   
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